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Angelus Letter

2 December 2021

LETTER #148
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Bozek
Friday Confessions at 4PM                         
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Bozek
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Bozek
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Justin OSB
 
HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION THIS COMING WEEK!
This coming week we are called to come together to pray for our nation through our patroness under the title of the Immaculate Conception in a Holy Day of Obligation. It won’t solve every problem we face, but can you imagine if every Catholic prayed for Mary’s intercession on this day, particularly through the power of the Eucharist? What a powerful day it could be!

If my calculations are correct, it will also be the 12th anniversary of Bishop Pevec coming to St. Sebastian to install me as pastor after having been administrator for the previous year. The Bishop graciously came out on this solemnity to celebrate with us and it was doubly awesome since so many of us made it to Mass on this Holy Day of Obligation. What a happy memory.

The Mass schedule will be as follows:

Tuesday, December 7th – 7PM Vigil Mass

Wednesday, December 8th    

9AM

5PM - Extraordinary Form

7PM   

THANK YOU!
 
Thank you to everybody who helped make the funeral rites for Fr. Leonard so wonderful. It took a lot of hands to make everything as nice as it was. Of particular note, I would like to thank all of the young people of our parish who took part serving (we always get so many compliments), our student ambassadors, and for the running the livestream during vespers. And finally, thank you to all of those who came out to pray for this man who served our community. God bless you.

 

UPCOMING EVENTS OF WHICH YOU MIGHT WANT KEEP IN MIND:
3 December - St. Sebastian & Holy Trinity Lessons and Carols at Holy Trinity 7:30PM

TUESDAYS IN ADVENT - Adoration and Organ Recitals at noon. (3 left!)

10 December - Baldwin-Wallace Men’s Choir Christmas Concert - 8:00PM

19 December - St. Sebastian Parish Choir Christmas Concert - 7:30PM

WE GIVE CATHOLIC
 
Thank you for supporting St. Sebastian Parish and School’s 2021 “Lights, Action, Camera” #weGiveCatholic project. This project proved to be a great precursor to our upcoming Spectacular 2022. Spectacular 2022 will also focus on the need to update the audio and lighting systems in our beloved Msgr. Zwisler Hall. More details on Spectacular 2022 will be forthcoming.
 

GIVING TREE
 
The Giving Tree is back! There is a week less to be able to take a tag and return a present for those in need at Christmas so please make sure you get yours this weekend. Thank you for your participation in this annual event that brings some relief to those in need.

FROM THE FORGOTTEN CABINET
 
I always thought that we had the coolest name ever for a diocesan newspaper: “The Catholic Universe Bulletin.” It was named this because there was, at one time, two Catholic newspapers in the diocese, “The Catholic Universe” and “The Catholic Bulletin,” and when they merged into one, it resulted into the well-known title until they ceased printing a number of years ago.

In 1939, those who worked at the paper were campaigning to get readers to let advertisers know that they used their services and products from having seen them in the paper and to fill out questionnaires. This was important because they were “renewing efforts to secure the advertising of nationally distributed products. Up to this time, the religious press had been virtually ignored by the national advertiser. However, it is felt by some New York advertising executives that the Universe Bulletin and other leading Catholic papers had a real chance to secure this business with the help of adequate market data.”

There was also a letter about the Catholic formation of young people who do not attend Catholic schools. In my day, that program was called CCD classes, otherwise known as Confraternity of Christian Doctrine. (Today it is known as PSR, or Parish School of Religion.) I attended CCD classes in the classroom of our parish school where my sisters had attended grade school since the school had closed by the time I was ready to begin classes.

The mission of the Confraternity was to enlist lay persons as catechists under the organization of a priest or religious even when the task could be satisfactorily handled by the clergy and religious. Isn’t that an amazing statement coming decades before Vatican II? Back in 1939, this program was just forming because 93 parishes in the diocese did not have schools at the time.

At this time, this program was an official society in the diocese and therefore needed (and still does) a petition to be sent to the Bishop gaining his approval at each parish.

This program continues to this day in our parish though under the new title of PSR. I would like to thank all of our catechists, our principal and our Parish Catechetical Leader for your devotion and work in bringing the faith to our youth, which has its roots in our diocese stretching back to 1939.

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Dan and Svetlana Barber, Marilyn Bohling, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Marjorie DeLuca, Mary Pat Doorley, Melane Francis, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Ken Minrovic, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Jeff Quick, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Tom Smith and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

